 Thurlestone Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on

Monday 11th January 2010 at 7.30pm in Thurlestone Parish Hall Thurlestone

Present: Cllr Rhymes (Chairman),Cllr Marshall (Vice Chairman), Cllrs Hurrell, Mitchelmore, Stidston  Hugo and Came.

Apologies: Dist Cllr Rankin

In Attendance: Phil Millard (Clerk) Sargeant Corkhill, PC Steve Mullins & 7 members of Public   

Declaration of Interest:  Cllr Rhymes on Schools – (Sec 3d schools).

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed everyone.

1. Open Forum

2. The minutes of the Parish Council held on Monday 7th December 2009 were agreed as a true record with no alternations and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising:

a) Parish Hall – Report by Cllr Hurrell

Heating – have been problems (recent bridge club meeting cancelled) – when first switched on blowing cold.
It has been decided to keep it on all the time (low) to try and avoid problem – but will get engineer  to have a look at it.

b) Highways

c) Problem in West Buckland – Payes Arrish Hill – Left at telephone box - 25yds on right - stone wall has dropped and falling into road.

d) Also there is a rut in the road. Needs attention before it gets any worse. 

e) Also pot hole on Court Park Road.

Clerk to contact Mike Watts

Parking – Waiting for meeting with John Halliday to review signage and Traffic Regulation Orders – John is away at moment – Clerk to chase.
Received Email from Highways regarding signs to divert Large Lorries from Island on A379 so they do not use Bantham/West Buckland to reach Thurlestone. Cost is £305.65 and after discussion it was agreed that Parish Council would pay this to ensure it is done ASAP. 

Parish Clerk to Action
c) Footpaths & Heritage Coast

Nothing to Report

d) School – Cllr Rhymes 
Building work is progressing and standard of work is good.
Next big event will be at half term – move to Portacabin for next stage.

Car park will be done last – retaining wall has been raised as a potential problem and will be looked at. 

e) Trees – Nothing to Report
f) Parish Youth –Forward Development Plan -   

Parish Youth – No report.

FDP-

Princes Foundation Trust report is now out – and on Website. Cllr Came had spoken to Rebecca Black at FDP department as the website is difficult to navigate around. The proposal by Trust is for 35-40 mixed houses on Site One by 2016.
However subsequently this was discussed at a council meeting on the 17th December and it was decided by the Development committee that no further houses would be built on this site prior to 2016. But has been proposed for potential post 2016.
Reference for proposal on Website is RA32. 

g) Parish Plan – Cllr Marshall  

No progress – Questionaires handed out after last meeting but not much of a response.
Need peoples input in order to progress.

4.District Councillor’s Report   

Not present
5.Police Business

Report by PC Steve Mullin – gave breakdown of crime figures in our area -181 total -25 in our Parish.

Matt Blackmore now a PC and Dave Gibson now has his bike which will help him get around village & other areas.

Street surgery held in Island View was well received and will continue with this kind of approach.

Also attend coffee mornings at church hall and visit school.  
 Chairman thanked them for their efforts.
6. Any other Business by Direction of Chairman

Leasefoot Beach - Problems with Coastal Path need to be addressed (Erosion) - also badgers causing problems further up path along golf course.
Have received a letter from Robin Toogood South Devon (AONB) re meeting

With some dates in February – will contact and fix date.
Will need to contact golf club as well to attend meeting.

No parking Sign on Memorial side by Church needs to moved – this should be done very soon.

Need to keep an eye on various bits of furniture around the Village (eg.Benches) – Cllr Hurrell was unanimously proposed for this role and will let us know if any action is needed.

7. Planning

Application 55/2294/09/F for New utility room and Sun room extension to rear of dwelling –Yarmer,Ilbert Road,Thurelstone TQ7 3NY by Mr D Dwyer. 

No Objections
Planning Granted

Application No 55/1829/09/F – Extension and refurbishment of Wayfarings,Thurlestone TQ7 3LZ by Mr R Handover.

8.Finance:  Permission was asked to pay:

22.09 DCC –Playing field rent (Dec)                                               £20.00

                                                                                 Total                 £20.00
9.Correspondence:

·  Letter to Mrs D Waring re Hedge

· Letter to John Halliday requesting review of Traffic regulation orders and Parking signs    

· Letter to South Devon AONB re Leasefoot Beach

· Letter from South Devon AONB re Survey and reply to our letter for meeting
· SHDC Letter re Local Government Review in Devon

· SHDC Letter re Minutes of Executive meeting 3rd Dec 2009
· SHDC Executive Forward Plan
· Local Government Review in Devon 10th December 2009

· Appointment of External Auditor 1st December 2009 

10.Circulars:

· South Hams Society Bulletin Dec 2009

· SW assoc of Local Councils – Rising to the Challenge

· DCC –South Hams Mobile Library visit dates for 2010
· Invitation to Community Safety Forum Event -25th February 2010

· SHDC Agenda & Minutes 17th December 2009

· Register of Electors 2010

· DCC –Emergency  Planning Advice
To confirm the date, time and place of the next Parish Council Meeting as Monday 1 February 2010 at 7.30pm Thurlestone Parish Hall

12th January  2010                                                      …………………………………………………………………………..

                                                                                                                 Chairman
